

July 12, 2023

Dear Friend in Christ,

I pray this letter finds you doing well. Solomon reminds us in Proverbs 10:5 that "He that gathereth in summer is a wise son: but he that sleepeth in harvest is a son that causeth shame."

Regina and I have been very busy since we launched this past spring into full time missions work with Church Planting America. Almost every Sunday since we started out, we have had the privilege to present our ministry to pastors and church planters to churches in Washington, Oregon and Idaho. I have also had both the privilege of coming alongside pastors and church planters as a coach and mentor.

God has blessed in many different ways! Since April, we have traveled almost 5,000 miles without any accidents or incidents! God has also helped us to start raising the much needed financial support. Currently, we have sixteen different churches and individuals that have committed to partner with us both prayerfully and financially. PTL!

As we travel, we have also met new men in the ranks that are pastoring or planting new churches! God has allowed us to come alongside them, to both coach, counsel, and mentor. It is a joy to know that you have partnered with us and Church Planting America in a ministry that has already begun to make a difference here in the Northwest.

Rest assured I do not take your prayers and generous giving for granted! Thank you!

I have committed to stay in touch with our supporters on a quarterly basis unless you would like a more frequent report. Please, just let me know. Of, course you may feel free to call me on my cell anytime you have needs or questions. My cell is 503-880-4173.

I am now scheduling meetings in 2024 if you would be interested in having us come and present the work perhaps in your mission's conference or to preach for you. If the Lord were to lead in that direction, it would be an honor for us to come. Rest assured of our prayers for you! Until then I will be...

Ever your friend in the Northwest,

Rick Adams

Missionary to Pastors and Church Planters

Amount Received this Quarter: \$

1950



rick.adams@greaterportland.org